
How to appeal the withholding of information under Gov’t Code section 552.136 
 
If you wish to appeal the withholding of information discussed on the previous page, you 
must send the following to the attorney general: 
 

1) a signed, written statement indicating your wish to appeal the withholding of 
information; 

 
 2) the name of the governmental body that withheld information from you; 
 
 3) the date you made your original request for information; and 
 

4) a copy of your original request for information, or if you are unable to provide 
a copy, a description of your original request for information. 

 
You may also submit written comments stating why you think the information should be 
released to you, but you are not required to do so. 
 
Send your appeal by mail to the attorney general at: 
 
 Open Records Division 
 P.O. Box 12548 
 Austin, Texas 78711-2548 
 
Within forty-five business days after receiving all of the above-listed items necessary to 
file your appeal, the attorney general will issue a written ruling on the matter.  You will 
receive a copy of this ruling in the mail. 
 


